

BRAD LITTLE
Governor
KEITH REYNOLDS
Director

State of Idaho Department of Administration

650 West State Street Room 100 P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720 Telephone (208) 332-1824 or FAX (208) 334-2307 http://www.adm.idaho.gov

August 26, 2020

By Hand Delivery

Mr. Ammon E. Bundy
Emmett, ID 83617

Re: No Trespass Notice

Dear Mr. Bundy:

The Director of the Idaho Department of Administration, has the control, under Idaho Code sections 67-1602 to 1604, and 67-5709, over the properties identified below. I am writing to provide you with notice that, after consultation with the Governor, Speaker Bedke and Protem Hill, you are prohibited from appearing or otherwise being present at:

 Public areas of the Idaho State Capitol Building 700 West Jefferson Street, Boise, Idaho 83702 and State Capitol Exterior.

If you enter upon these properties you will be referred to law enforcement for charges of criminal trespass pursuant to Idaho Code § 18–7008. Should you have any legitimate business to conduct with agencies of the State of Idaho that requires you to be present on these state properties, you must make arrangements by phone with the State Security Manager at (208) 334-2222.

Your prohibition from these properties is based upon the following incident:

On August 25, 2020, you refused a lawful order of the legislature to vacate the premises. Further, your disruptive behavior impeded the execution of Government business and procedures. The result was a trespass order by the legislature that led to your arrest.

Based upon the totality of the circumstances, I find that your refusal to comply with lawful orders of government officials and peace officers threatens to interfere with or impede the conduct of legitimate government business and the primary uses of state facilities; and poses a threat you will likewise refuse to comply with lawful orders given to protect the safety of persons and property. You also present a threat to disrupt the legitimate business conducted there.

This notice shall remain in effect for one year from the date of this notice.

Sincerely,

Keith Reynolds, Director

Keith Reynolds, Director Idaho Department of Administration